Agenda Summary
Nov 25, 2024
Agenda Item B-2
Water/Sewer Allocation: 782 Mountain Road [07-034.000]

Summary: At your 10/23/24 meeting the Selectboard tabled the water/sewer allocation for 782
mountain road by making the following motion: “Mr. Donza moved to table the Water-Sewer
Allocation application for 782 Mountain Road until the Selectboard has had a presentation on
Water/Sewer capacity from the Public Works Director, and better understand Water/Sewer
allocations in the Town. Ms. Sabel Courtney seconded. Motion carried (5-0).” Enclosed is an
email from Nick Donahue requesting it be lifted off the table for discussion purposes.

This property is currently connected to municipal water and sewer and allocated for 120
employees (15 GPD/employee). The applicant proposes converting most of the office space to
residential units and adding three new residential buildings with a total of 133 bedrooms in 90
units while retaining 8 employees. With these proposed changes of use, additional flow rating of
18,270 GPD plus 60 GPD infiltration for sewer is required, resulting in additional allocations of
16,443 GPD of water and 14,676 GPD of sewer. The final flow rating for the property would be
20,070 GPD plus 270 GPD for infiltration, resulting in the total allocations of 18,063 GPD for
water and 16,326 GPD for sewer.

If Preliminary Allocation Approval is granted, staff will issue Capacity to Serve Letter on receipt
of the 10% down payment and updated site plan. Final Allocation Approval will be issued on
receipt of the full balance of the allocation fees with Connection Permit being issued once final
plans and details of the proposed water and sewer systems connections are approved by Public
Works

Town Plan Impact: N/A

Fiscal Impact:
Proposed water allocation assessment income: $180,873
Proposed sewer allocation assessment income: $308,196

Recommendation:
Move to grant preliminary allocation approval for an additional 16,443 GPD of water and 14,676
GPD of sewer for 782 Mountain Road, conditioned upon final allocation approval within 3 years.



Charles Safford

¥ ¥
From: Nicholas Donahue <nicholasmdonahue@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, October 29, 2024 4:58 PM
To: Charles Safford
Subject: [EXTERNAL] 782 Mountain Road Water Sewer Allocation

You don't often get email from nicholasmdonahue@gmail.com. Learn why this is important

Hello Charles,

Thank you for taking the time to chat with me regarding the water sewer allocation for my senior housing
project at 782 Mountain Road. As we discussed my preference is to request that the issue is “untabled”
and added to the agenda for the next select board meeting, | believe for November 11th. I will plan on
attending and answering any questions the select board has regarding the much needed senior housing.

Thanks,
Nick
** WARNING **

This message originated from an external email account. Do not click links or
open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.



